         Research Riders Meeting

Jan. 10, 2008

Mark Griffin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 9 members and three guests present in

the B71 upstairs conference room. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved, motion to approve made by Don Moravits and seconded by Jon Mathews. 

Treasurer’s report: 

Art Nicholls presented the report for Ken Irvin, who could not be present.  

Beginning balance of 768.99

Dividends earned of        .96

Ending balance of      769.95
Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

Jon Matthews spoke on the Amarillo Ride Planned for May 1-5.  This will be a multi day ride and all riders, members and guests.  An email was sent recently on this ride, please review the documents in the email.

Scott Mullin spoke about monthly rides.


January ride – possible east route through Rosansky and tour the car museum there, ride info to follow next week.


February ride – Chuck Ellis will plan this ride.  Possibly around Vanderpool and to the Motorcycle Museum there.


March ride – Art Nicholls and Pete McKeigan will plan a ride down to Port Aransas area.   One day ride.


Group is planning on riding in the St. Patrick’s Day parade if invited back this year.


Rivercity Bikefest is April 11 – 13th check out www.rivercitybikefest.com

Mark Griffin talked about the Big Texas Toy Run – Dec 16, four members rode 3 bikes to Fort Worth, enduring 30 mph headwinds and cold temps up 281, enjoying a very nice fire at the home of Michelle Griffin’s sister.  Departed the next morning in very cold 30+ temps riding to the staging area in downtown FW.  Robert Patrick, of Terminator fame, was the grand marshal and greeted riders.  Estimated 40000 bikes left FW for the short ride to Texas Stadium Convention Center.  At total of 70000 bikes arrived there from FW, Dallas and Grapevine areas.  $120000 in funds and over 1 million in toys were collected to help those children who wouldn’t otherwise have a great Christmas.

Old Business Section:

Motion to change Article 6, Line 6 to read:


6. Term of office shall be one (1) year, officers may run for reelection.

Not enough members were present for a vote, an email vote will take place and all members are asked to vote.

New Business Section:
Polar Bear Run is approaching – this contest will begin at midnight Feb. 1 and end on midnight Feb. 29th.  All who wish to participate should email their odometer reading to Steve Clay, sclay@swri.org, on Feb 1.  Then again email your odometer reading on March 3.  The odometer reading shall be made after midnight Feb. 1 and by midnight Feb 29th.  The rider with the most miles accumulated during the month of February will be awarded the Polar Bear Patch.

It was brought up that we have no Polar Bear Patches and Steve Clay will pursue a source for purchase.

Open Discussion:

Scott Mullin suggested some by law clarification, as in group objectives.


1. Holding monthly rides


2. On our annual multiday rides – club money support of chase vehicle


3. Charity support


4. RRA funds representative

Mark Griffin suggested that maybe the above should be drawn up as mission statements.  A committee was appointed and Check Ellis, Art Nicholls, Steve Clay, Scott Mullin, and Jon Matthews will formulate a group mission statement.

Jon Matthews voiced that we need to find a way to get more member involvement in rides.

Art Nicholls brought up the evening meeting held recently brought out many members that can’t normally make the lunchtime meetings.  A motion was made by Steve Clay to hold regular quarterly evening meetings in March, June, Sept. and December, which was seconded by Chuck Ellis.

Art Nicholls made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Chuck Ellis, and was unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
